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Notification regarding 
starting and ending times 
for school buildings 

Recently we shared new starting and ending 
times for our schools for the 2022-2023 school 
year. After reflecting on those changes and because 
we are currently hiring two new employees in key 
spots in the Transportation Department, we have 
decided to continue with our present schedule for another year with one exception. 
Northwood Elementary will begin five minutes later than this year and end five 
minutes later. Northwood will begin school at 9:00 and end the day at 3:50 p.m.  
This decision will allow our new personnel to become more familiar with our 
district and trained in our new bus routing software. We appreciate your input 
on the proposed changes and your patience as we work through the challenges of 
finding bus drivers and substitutes. We will continue to study our transportation 
practices to create a schedule that will best serve our families and district as we 
prepare for the opening of two new schools in the fall of 2023.

We appreciate the efforts of our students, families, and staff in making this a 
successful school year. Enjoy your summer and we look forward to seeing you in 
August! Go Vikings!

Jeff Wendorf
SUPERINTENDENT

NORTH CANTON CITY SCHOOLS

Hoover High School Commencement 2022
Hoover High School presented diplomas to members of the Class of 2022 

Sunday, May 22, at 7:00 p.m. in Memorial Stadium. Senior Class President Jesse 
Halmasy welcomed the graduates and their guests and led his classmates in the 
traditional turning of the tassel. The Hoover High School Brass Ensemble played 
“Pomp and Circumstance,” while Hoover’s Symphonic Choir performed “If Music 
be the Food of Love.”

Speakers for the senior class were Samantha Kocher, representing Summa Arts; 
Angela Roshak, representing Summa Athletics; and Siena Pilati, representing 
Summa Academics.

Samantha Kocher represents 
excellence in the arts. She has taken 
private lessons for more than ten 
years, where she refined her piano, 
oboe, and vocal skills. For seven years, 
Samantha performed in vocal and band 
programs in the North Canton City 
School District. Her musical talent and 
leadership skills earned her first chair for oboe and co-leader of color guard for 
band. She served as president of the choir and belonged to the Malone Honors 
Choir for four years. She held lead roles in various productions for Hoover and the 
North Canton Playhouse, including her role as Cosette in Les Miserables and Sandy 
in Grease. 

Samantha will attend The Ohio State University in the fall, where she hopes to 
audition for the choir and performing arts programs. She will carry a double major 
in architecture and business and a minor in American Sign Language. 

Samantha is the daughter of Anne and Brian Kocher.
Angela Roshak, representing excellence in athletics, has been a three-sport 

athlete at Hoover, participating in cross country, basketball, and track where she 
earned a total of nine varsity letters. Angela has been a regional qualifier three 
times in cross country and track, and she and her basketball teammates have made 
it to district level competition for the last four years. 

NCCS to partner with YMCA Childcare
The North Canton City Schools is happy to announce we have partnered 

with the North Canton YMCA to provide before and after school childcare. All 
childcare for students in grades K-5 will be handled at Northwood Elementary 
school, and the NCCS will provide busing as needed between Northwood and 
the other three elementary schools.

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE
WHO: K-5th grade students enrolled in the North Canton City School District

WHEN: Monday - Friday (Programming available when school is in session)

BEFORE SCHOOL HOURS: 6:30 am - school begins

AFTER SCHOOL HOURS: School dismissal - 6:30 pm

To help the YMCA staff this program, parents are encouraged to start the 
registration process as soon as they know they will need care. Registration 
information, pricing, and other important information can be found at:  
https://www.ymcastark.org/ccregistration.

FOLLOW US!
NORTH CANTON CITY SCHOOLS

@nccsvikings

Facebook.com/NCCSvikings

NCCS Athletic Department:  HooverVikings.com

Samantha Kocher Angela Roshak Siena Pilati

“Artists bring color to the world. We 
are the ones who breathe life into others 
and ourselves. Yes, it’s stressful and time 
consuming, but life without us would be 
full muted tones, flatlining notes, and 
dull rhythms.”  —Samantha Kocher
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The Viking Vision
The Viking Vision is published 

by the North Canton City School 
District and given free of charge to 
community residents, businesses 
and school district employees. Our 
purpose is to share information 
regarding the mission and activities 
in the North Canton City School 
District. The Viking Vision is not 
intended to be a public forum.

The NCCS Board of Education 
reserves the right to reject any press 
release based on its content.

The NCCS logos and design are 
trademarks of said school district. 
All advertising art and editorial 
content are copyright protected and 
cannot be used without the expressed 
written permission. We do not accept 
advertising.

The Viking Vision
North Canton City Schools
525 7th Street NE
North Canton, Ohio 44720

Non-Discrimination Policy

The North Canton City School 
District affirms that no persons 
shall, on the basis of sex, race, 
color, national origin, or disability, 
be excluded from participation in, 
be denied the benefits of, or be 
subjected to discrimination under 
any educational program or activity 
conducted under its auspices. This 
shall extend to employees therein 
and to admission thereto. Inquiries 
concerning the application of 
this policy may be referred to the 
superintendent or designated 
coordinator. This policy shall prevail 
in all board policies concerning 
school employees and students. 
Title VI complaints (sex, race, color, 
national origin, or disability) should 
be referred to David Pilati, Assistant 
Superintendent, at 330-497-5600 or 
pilatid@northcantonschools.org.

809 to 303 = 3.8 Means We Need Your Help

Dave Pilati 
ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT

You may be thinking to yourself, 
“What in the world does this article title 
mean?”  Let me explain.  Prior to the 
pandemic in the 2018-19 school year, 
there were 809 registered substitute 
teachers through the Stark County 
Educational Service Center. This is 
the pool of people that the North 
Canton City School District and almost 
all the Stark County school districts 
use to acquire substitute teachers 
when teachers have to miss school 
due to being sick or their immediate 
family members being sick or due to 
attending workshops, conferences, or 
training session in an effort to gain 
new knowledge to help them improve 
teaching and learning. By the 2020-21 
school year the number of registered 
substitute teachers was down to 554 and 
by the 2021-22 school year the number 
had fallen to 303.  So in three years, the 
number of registered substitute teachers 
in the Greater Stark County area had 
decreased by almost 63% from 809 to 
303. 

Students and educators all over Stark 
County and certainly here in North 
Canton from preschool through high 
school bore the brunt of the impact 
of this decrease in substitute teachers.  
Prior to the pandemic, it was very rare 
for a teacher who was missing school to 
not have a substitute teacher in their 
place.  However, from November 2020 
through May 2021, the North Canton 
City School District averaged 3.2 
teachers per day without a substitute 
in its K-12 classrooms, and during the 
recent 2021-22 school year, that number 
increased to 3.8 teachers per school day 
without a substitute. This increase over 
the past year in classrooms without 
substitute teachers was common across 
all of Stark County even though almost 
all Stark County school districts, 
including North Canton, raised their 
daily pay rates for substitute teachers.  

So, what happens when there are 
classrooms without substitute teachers?  
One option is that schools resort to piece-
mealing the coverage of the teacher’s 
classroom hour by hour or period by 
period by pulling teachers from their 
daily planning time, which means that 
teachers who are used in this way do 
not have adequate time to plan for their 

teaching for that day, to collaborate with 
their colleagues, or to evaluate student 
work. Additionally, when this is the 
solution, the students in the classroom 
lack consistency on that day because 
multiple teachers are filling in for the 
absent teacher.  Another option is that 
school counselors, principals, reading 
and math specialists, intervention 
specialists, or gifted intervention 
specialists will serve for some or all of 
the day as the substitute.  When this 
happens, those individuals are pulled 
from their normal responsibilities, and 
in the case of the reading and math 
specialists, intervention specialists, 
and gifted intervention specialists, it 
results in students who would normally 
be receiving additional small group 
intervention or enrichment instruction 
to miss out on that service for that 
particular day.  Lastly, another option 
is to combine classes by adding the 
students without a substitute teacher 
to another teacher’s class or by dividing 
the students who do not have a teacher 
into two or more groups and combining 
each of those groups of students with 
other teachers’ students. When this last 
option is used, the receiving classrooms 
increase in size significantly and maybe 
even double in size, which certainly is 
not optimal for teaching and learning. 

So back to the 3.8 classes per day 
without a substitute teacher.  If we 
estimate a student day to be seven hours, 
over the course of the 170 days students 
were in school during the 2021-22 
school year, our district had 4,495 hours 
that students were without a substitute 
teacher.  Imagine the impact that had 
on teaching and learning!  WE NEED 
YOUR HELP!  If you are someone 
who has a bachelor’s degree, then you 
are eligible to apply for and receive a 
substitute teaching license from the 
state of Ohio. If you are someone 
who had a teaching license, but it has 
expired, the state of Ohio will allow you 
now to apply for a reinstatement license 
that is good for one year, and during 
that year you can substitute teach, or 
even obtain a regular teaching position 
in your certification area.  So, if you are 
someone who has a bachelor’s degree 
or an expired license and are available 
for only one day per week, five days per 
week, or any number of days per week, 
you can greatly help the North Canton 
City School District by becoming a 
substitute teacher. If you choose to 

Continued on page 3
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Employment 
Opportunities

District News

Dave Pilati Continued from page 2

become a substitute teacher, you can 
choose to sub only in North Canton if 
you wish, only at certain grade levels if 
you wish, or only in certain buildings if 
you wish. 

Substitute teaching will allow you 
to impact the lives of students, help 
increase the learning in our schools, 
and make some extra money.  If you are 
interested in subbing or have questions 
about subbing, please call the North 
Canton City School District Office 
at 330-497-5600 or send an email to 
subteaching@northcantonschools.org.

Todd Henne
BUSINESS MANAGER

The North Canton Schools 
are currently posting openings for 
Educational Aides for the upcoming 
school year. These jobs range from 
approximately 3 hours per day to 6 
hours per day. If you are interested 
in having a job that closely matches 
your children’s schedule, now is the 
time to apply. More jobs will be added 
throughout the summer, so keep 
checking back. Once you complete 
your application and apply for a job, 
it is quick and easy to select new jobs 
to add your digital application. Just go 
to https://northcantonschools.tedk12.
com/hire/index.aspx.

Jobs at 6 hours a day/30 hours a 
week allow the option to have health, 
dental and vision insurance. And if 
you’re not quite ready to commit to a 
daily job, then we would love to have 
you fill out to be a Classified (non-
teaching) substitute.

Job postings for other positions such 
as food service are expected to appear 
later this summer, and we are always 
looking for school bus drivers.

Kim Nidy 
TECHNOLOGY DIRECTOR

Ohio Blended Collaborative Impactful

For the past six years, North Canton 
City Schools has participated in the Ohio 
Blended Collaborative (OBC), which is 
a year-long professional development 
experience designed to help participants 
grow in understanding, implementation, 
and lesson design to support blended, 
personalized learning practice.  North 
Canton was one of the original districts 
involved in launching the collaborative 
that started with districts in Ohio that 
were using Schoology as a learning 
management platform.  The idea was 
that we could easily collaborate between 
districts and build shareable content 
using this common technology tool.  
We engaged an organization called 
ConnectingEd to come on as coaches 
and the collaboration has grown every 
year since it began.  

We have ten teachers signed up to 
participate next year with 120 other 
teachers from ten other school districts 
around Ohio.  Since it began, over 550 
Ohio teachers have participated.

There are three different options 
that include a year one and year 
two experience with a newly added 
coaching experience for those who have 
completed years one and two.  Examples 
of session titles include:
•	Why is Lesson and Unit Design So 

Important?

•	How Do We Put Students in the Role 
of Knowledge Constructors?

•	Students as Active Learners and 
Authentic Users

•	How Do We Know Learning is 
Happening?

•	How Do We Begin to Give Students 
Some Control Over Pace of Learning?

Some comments from teachers who 
have been involved in OBC:
•	“Blended learning does not mean 

JUST technology.  There are so 
many aspects to the framework that 
you might already do and not know 
it!  I really enjoy the sessions.  It has 
helped me to be a better creator for 
my new curriculum and have more 
meaningful learning opportunities 
for my students.”

•	“My units that I have applied what 
I have learned in this course are 
some of my best units.  The students 
are engaged and successful in these 
units.”

•	“I really enjoyed my experience.  I am 
a more effective teacher because of it.  
I have learned a lot and I have access 
to so many new resources!”

All the participants agree that 
the opportunity to collaborate with 
other teachers is the biggest benefit of 
their involvement in the OBC.  They 
share ideas, give and receive feedback, 
and grow together toward providing 
deeper and more meaningful learning 
experiences for their students.  

“Technology will never replace great 
teachers, but in the hands of great 
teachers, it’s transformational.” 

—George Couros

Hall of Distinction 
for 2022

The North Canton Alumni 
Association announces its inductees 
into the Hall of Distinction for 
2022. This year’s inductees include 

Martha (Strauch) Bell, Class of 
1985 – a proponent of the arts in 
Mount Vernon and Knox County 
Ohio. 

Logan Family Foundation – a 
local charitable foundation that 
“pays it forward” to the Ashland, 
Columbus, Upper Arlington, and 
North Canton areas.  

Bina Mehta, MD, Class of 1987 
– well-known in the field of pain 
management in northeast Ohio. 

Kyle Putinski, Class of 2003 – 
very active in the area non-profit 
sector, currently executive director 
of the local Big Brothers/Big Sisters 
organization. 

Handy Wolf, No-Ca-Hi Class of 
1942 – a leader in public education 
for the Plain Local school district; 
WWII vet with Bronze Star and 
Purple Heart. 

The Alumni Association will 
have an in-person induction 
ceremony Wednesday, September 
28, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. at Hoover 
High School. This year’s ceremony 
will be different from past years. 
We will begin the ceremony at 
7:00 p.m., honoring our Class of 
2022 inductees. We will serve light 
refreshments after the ceremony, 
and it will be open to all. There will 
be no charge for attending, although 
we will be accepting donations.

Sharon Papineau 
TRANSPORTATION SUPERVISOR

Papineau heads up Transportation Department

Sharon Papineau is the new 
Transportation Supervisor for North 
Canton City Schools. Papineau brings 
unique experiences to the position, 
having served as an Ohio State Highway 
Patrol Trooper and a police officer 
since 1998. In addition to carrying 
out the usual responsibilities of traffic 

and criminal laws, she also conducted 
inspections of Ohio school buses to 
ensure compliance with all federal and 
state rules and regulations. In addition, 
she worked closely with personnel at 
school districts and private busing 
companies to ensure safety compliance.

Papineau has also held a position as 
a Major with the Army National Guard 
from 1992 to 2010. A 1987 graduate of 
Bowling Green State University, she is a 
licensed social worker.

Superintendent Jeff Wendorf 
believes her experiences provide a 
solid background for the position 
of Transportation Supervisor. “Her 
knowledge of traffic laws and school 
bus inspections and her background in 
training colleagues provide invaluable 
experience for this position. We are 
excited to have her join us.”
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Application for Free and Reduced 
Meals

We encourage you to complete 
the Free and Reduced-Price Meal 
Application form.  The United States 
Department of Agriculture has not 
extended the meal waivers that were 
enacted to allow schools to provide 
delicious, nutritious meals for our 
students and the children in our 
community at no charge to families 
during the pandemic.  As we transition 
back to full-pay school meals for the 2022-
2023 school year, it’s vitally important 
to us that all eligible students receive 
the help they need to continue to be 
well nourished and ready for learning 
every day. To determine if your students 
are eligible for free or reduced-price 
meals, you are required to fill out the 
application, which is available at this 
link: https://payschoolscentral.com. 
Paper applications can be picked up at 
the district office starting July 1st.

*Please note that the Free and 
Reduced-Price Meal application 
must be completed every school year 
starting in July and you can reapply as 
often as needed throughout the year if 
household income amounts change.

Meet your Lunch Ladies
We conclude our series on the NCCS lunch ladies with these incredible women 

who work at the North Canton Middle School and Hoover High School.

North Canton Middle School
Debbie Black enjoys spending time 

with her dog, Miss Bella, and working 
out with friends.

Julie Fonte enjoys gardening and 
walks in the woods. She also sincerely 
enjoys the ladies she works with at the 
middle school- a great group of women!

Julianna Fano enjoys spending time 
with the new granddaughter, Grace, 
and family.

Cheryl Furbee spent almost 10 years 
at the high school before moving to the 
middle school. She loves to travel with 
her husband and 14-year-old daughter, 
and they love to find quaint out of the 
way places to explore. Cheryl said, “We 
have the best cat named Becky.”

Cameron Autrey enjoys reading and 
spending time with her husband and 
two daughters.

Stephanie Blair enjoys spending 
time with her husband and four kids. 
They enjoy going to their kids’ sporting 
events and vacationing,

Stephanie Toth enjoys crafting, 
baking, and spending time with her 
husband and their five kids.

2022-2023 Meal Prices and Free /  
Reduced Price Meal Application

Jill Lauter 
FOOD SERVICE DIRECTOR

It’s more than just a meal 
application! Did you know that if your 
family qualifies for free meals that you 
may also have your school fees waived? 
In addition, every qualifying student 
generates state and federal government 
funds which will benefit all our students 
and schools?

For more information about family 
income guidelines, tutorials, and other 
frequently asked questions, please visit 
the NCCS Food Service website by going 
to https://www.northcantonschools.
org/FoodService or contact Jill Lauter, 
Food Service Director, with any 
questions at:

Jill Lauter
jill.lauter@northcantonschools.org
330-497-5600 ext. 1234
*Reminder - Applications for the 

upcoming 2022-2023 school year must 
be submitted July 1, 2022, or after. Any 
application received before will expire 
on June 30, 2022.

Meal Prices for students not eligible 
for free or reduced-price meals:

Hoover High School 
(The high school lunch ladies have a combined 
total 122 years of serving meals to students. 
That’s lots of turkey gravy!)

Lisa Shaw is a dog lover and enjoys 
boating with her family.

Barb Satow enjoys her family, 
especially her three grandsons.

Kellee Anderson enjoys spending 
time with her six grandchildren and 
camping.

Kathy Cunningham enjoys watching 
her grandchildren participate in sports. 
By the way, Kathy makes the most 
delicious brownies.

Aileen Benko enjoys playing golf and 
spending time with family, especially 
her grandchildren.

Cathy Berkshire is one of 13 siblings, 
which is a baker’s dozen. Ironically, she 
is married to a baker.

Lori Moss enjoys working out with 
her husband every morning.

Anna Cocciolone has two daughters 
that go to North Canton schools, and 
she drives bus in addition to working in 
the kitchen.

Ashley Meeks enjoys her hobbies of 
shopping and crafting.

Jennifer Maierhofer has three 
children that are very active in sports. 
She enjoys watching them play.

Casandra Schlabach always has a 
smile on her face. She loves baking and 
shopping.

Jamie Hill is a Black Belt in Hapkido. 
She also has twin girls.

Kim Dinsio can be found at the 
North Canton Goodwill, thrifting. She 
loves animals.

What do I do if my Chromebook has problems 
this summer?

Students in current grades 3-11 will keep their Chromebooks over the 
summer again this year. Remember to keep them in their cases in order to 
protect them from damage. If you have a problem, you can go to https://www.
northcantonschools.org/One-to-OneInitiative.aspx and scroll down to the 
section titled “Summer Chromebook Care Instructions.” There you will find 
a link to a troubleshooting guide and information if you need to return it for 
repair.
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Construction UpdateConstruction Update

Since celebrating the groundbreakings last September, construction crews have 
mobilized and commenced work on both project sites.  The new Intermediate 
School (Clearmount Site) for third through fifth graders and the new Primary 
School (Charlotte Site) for preschool through second grade are making progress 
towards a grand opening in 2023.

This past spring, construction crews completed work on the early site preparations 
for both schools.  This involved site demolition including clearing of all topsoil with 
preliminary grading, placing storm water controls to maintain proper drainage, 
installing temporary construction haul roads, and installing the bulk of the 
underground site utilities. Contractors also graded and stabilized the soil where 
the building footprints are evolving with the current placement of foundations and 
masonry bearing walls.

Work over the coming months will focus on completion of the foundation 
systems, masonry bearing walls, and building underground utilities. Some of 
the first areas you will see come out of the ground include the gymnasiums, fire 
separation walls, and elevator shafts. Construction is progressing as scheduled to 
have all masonry bearing walls and 1st floor concrete slabs in place by the time 
steel is delivered towards the end of the summer marking the next major phase of 
construction. 

All construction is currently on schedule and on budget.  We look forward to 
welcoming you to our new schools for the 2023-24 school year.

Intermediate School Progress.  Photos courtesy of Justin Deierling.

Kindergarten Registration 
We’re very excited to have you and your family join the North Canton 

City School District! We look forward to working together to provide the best 
education to meet your child’s needs. At NCCS, we are family, and we welcome 
you as a part of our family. Welcome, Little Vikings!

If your child will be five years old on or before August 1, 2022, and you 
reside in the North Canton City School District, your child can be enrolled 
in kindergarten. If your child is currently enrolled in the Mary L. Evans Early 
Childhood Center, you do not need to complete the enrollment process.

Go to https://www.northcantonschools.org/Registration1.aspx to begin the 
process of enrolling your child.

With the help of the NCCS CARE Team, Cain Toyota, and other donations 
from the community, Hoover High School sophomore, Miah McClure, got her 
own set of wheels! The sunshine was bright, but not as bright as Miah’s happy face 
when she saw her new adaptive tricycle. 

Tricycle for Miah

Communication is an important part of the mission of North Canton City 
Schools, and this year we have begun a weekly podcast, highlighting the people, 
projects, and events of our school district. Our podcast is available on Google 
Podcasts and Spotify, and we also share the podcast on the NCCS YouTube 
channel with photos. Superintendent Jeff Wendorf interviews people in the school 
district, as well as the community. Learn about the Chamber of Commerce, the 
opening of the new inclusive Dogwood Park, sports, speech and debate, graduation 
and more. This year’s State of the Schools is also shared in two parts through 
individuals who oversee important aspects of the school district. Go to https://
www.northcantonschools.org/VikingSpotlightPodcasts to learn more about our 
school district and community.

Accompanying photo shows the ribbon-cutting at Dogwood Park.

Viking Spotlight a Weekly Podcast
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Character Counts North Canton is 
pleased to announce the recipients of 
our spring submissions for our Youth In 
Action Grants.  Youth in Action Grants 
are available for all students who attend 
North Canton City Schools to receive 
monetary funding for a project that 
benefits the community. 

Youth in Action Grants
Bella Smith, Grade 7 NCMS is 

generating flyers to promote a canned 
food drive and other nonperishable 
items throughout various community 
events to donate to Refuge of Hope. 

Simon McMichael, Grade 7 NCMS 
is purchasing board games relevant to 
teens and middle school students to 
put into circulation within The North 
Canton Public Library for community 
members to check-out. 

Congratulations to our two 
Youth in Action recipients for their 
thoughtfulness and leadership within 
our community. Character Counts NC 
will begin accepting new 
grant applications upon our 
return to school in the fall. 

Meet the NCCS Educator and Rookie of the Year
Mia Thomas is the 

2022 NCCS Educator 
of the Year. Mrs. 
Thomas has taught 
37 years, with 14 of 
those years in Plain 
Local Schools and 23 
in North Canton. She 
coached volleyball for both GlenOak 
and Hoover for 31 years. Now that she 
is retired from coaching, she enjoys 
traveling with her husband, Fred, to 
watch their daughter, Mollie, playing 
volleyball for the University of Mount 
Union and their son, Ben, coach 
football and baseball for Sandy Valley 
High School. Mrs. Thomas also enjoys 
attending the activities of her students 
in her free time.

We asked Mrs. Thomas, “What has 
been your most memorable moment in 
teaching?”

“There hasn’t been ‘a moment’ but 
rather a collection of moments.  There 
are days when that moment has been 
something big, like when I taught 
second grade and we sent a stuffed bear 
named ‘Benjo’ on a trip around the 
world by leaving him in different places 
around the world where he would be 
picked up and taken care of, all the time 
corresponding back to my classroom, 
where we charted miles and studied the 
cultures of the places where he visited.  
And, then there were little moments 
like when I went to a ballgame or a 
birthday party for a student who invited 
me but never thought I’d come and the 
look on their face. . . priceless!  And 
then there are all kinds of ordinary and 
extraordinary moments in between!”

For an opportunity to hear directly 
from Mrs. Mia Thomas, please listen to 
our Viking Spotlight podcast by going to 
our website at:
https://www.northcantonschools.org/
VikingSpotlightPodcasts.

Olivia Hauritz 
is the 2022 NCCS 
Rookie of the Year. 
She has taught for one 
year at Orchard Hill 
Intermediate School. 
When she’s not 
teaching, Olivia enjoys 
spending time with her family and two 
puppies, being active, and reading.  

We asked Miss Hauritz, “What has 
been your most memorable moment in 
teaching thus far?”

“My most memorable teaching 
moment is hard to pin down to one 
specific moment. For me, my favorite 
teaching moments take place in the 
classroom when the ‘light bulb’ effect 
occurs. When working with my students 
in the intervention setting, my favorite 
memories reflect the confidence my 
students receive when they accomplish 
a new task or standard. Hearing my 
students’ pride as they shout, ‘Miss 
Hauritz I did it!’ or ‘I am so proud of 
myself!’ is the most rewarding and 
cherished part of my job as a teacher. 
Through my students’ wide smiles 
and confident strides, I am able to 
witness their personal growth and 
success. Being able to witness such an 
impactful moment for my students is by 
far the most rewarding and memorable 
experience for me as their intervention 
specialist.”
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Martha Holden 
Jennings Finalists

NCMS is honored to acknowledge 
the staff listed above as they have been 
recognized by the Martha Holden 
Jennings Foundation for their efforts in 
the classroom.   This year approximately 
100 Ohio educators were nominated by 
their principals and superintendents 
to honor and acknowledge their 
efforts to ensure students learn deeply 
and thrive. A committee consisting 
of Ohio public school educators 
evaluated all applications to determine 
finalists for each award category.  The 
Martha Holden Jennings Foundation 
supports the highest quality teaching 
by providing grants for projects and 
initiatives that foster deep learning and 
excellent teaching for students in Ohio.

Amy  
McClowry 

Ohio Master Teacher 
Finalist

Allison 
Kamyszek 

Arthur S. Holden Ohio 
Science Teacher Finalist

Ester 
Presutto 

George B. Milbourn 
Ohio Team-Teacher 

Finalists

Sarah 
Holt 

George B. Milbourn 
Ohio Team-Teacher 

Finalists

Annual VIKE-a-thon at Clearmount
On May 13, Clearmount Elementary held their VIKE-a-thon to raise awareness 

for personal healthy habits and money for the PTO. Students completed stations 
that included a healthy snack and story, yoga, dance party and a walk/run in the 
front of the building. We are so thankful for the many parent volunteers, cheering 
fans, and Victor Viking donating their time to make this a successful event. In total, 
we raised $12,865.90 that will cover the eSpark learning platform that is used in 
our building and then help support our yearly activities that include assemblies, 
teacher supplies, family events, and classroom parties. There were many prizes 
earned including a raffle to win a Chick-Fil-A lunch, pizza party, breakfast with 
Officer Taylor and Chief Kemp of the NCPD and two students earning Principal 
for a Day! We look forward to providing our students, staff and families with special 
activities that enhance their learning that happens every day in our classrooms.

L to R: Ava Rocco, Paige Goss, Elaina Norris, Marianthi Halkias, Katerina Gilbert, Allie Hartnett, Lena 
Semertsidis and Ariana Tsenekos.

Daughters of Penelope
Daughters of Penelope (Canton Chapter) is an affiliate organization of the 

American Hellenic Educational Progressive Association (AHEPA). North Canton 
High School hosted the 54th Annual Debutante Ball in which eight girls of Greek 
decent were presented on Saturday April 30, 2022. The event was held at the Alex 
D. Krassas Event Center in Canton Ohio. 

This outstanding group of Stark County Greek descent girls were presented 
to the community by their parents or guardians, and escorted by a gentleman of 
their choosing. The elaborate presentation ceremony culminated with a traditional 
Greek dance, the Kalamatano. The remainder of the evening was filled with 
dancing and merriment. 

The essence of why the ball is held every year is to honor the girls and their 
ability to adhere to the Daughters’ mission.

Paige Goss of Hoover High School was involved 
in the event and was presented by her parents 
Jeff Goss and Diana Shimko. Her escort was 
Andrew Roach.

To promote the ancient Greek 
ideals of Education, Philanthropy, 
Civic Responsibility, and Family 

and Individual Excellence through 
community service and volunteerism.

FOLLOW US!
NORTH CANTON CITY SCHOOLS

@nccsvikings

Facebook.com/NCCSvikings

NCCS Athletic 
Department:  

HooverVikings.com
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CONGRATULATIONS 2022 GRADUATES!Hoover High School Commencement  
Continued from page 1

“So, as we graduate and each play our 
own game of life, I urge you to make 
decisions that fill you with joy and 
support your passions, and don’t worry 
if others think those are correct or not. 
Navigate your path with confidence, 
compassion, and an open mind, because 
you never know where the game of life 
may lead you.”  —Siena Pilati

On the court, Angela has earned 
the respect of her teammates and 
opponents alike. She was selected team 
captain, First Team for District Four; 
Second Team All-Federal League, and 
she earned Honorable Mention by the 
Northeast Inland District for basketball 
this year. 

Angela will be attending Mount 
Vernon Nazarene University in the fall, 
where she will continue her basketball 
career on an athletic scholarship and 
study exercise science. 

Angela is the daughter of Mary and 
Timothy Roshak.

Siena Pilati, representing excellence 
in academics, has an impressive 
academic and athletic resume. She 
has earned three academic letters and 
nine varsity letters, has completed eight 
Advanced Placement classes, and has 
accumulated over 25 college credits at 
Hoover. 

She is the president of National 
Honor Society and a three-year state 
qualifier in Speech and Debate. 
She is also an Advanced Placement 
Scholar with Distinction and a four-
year tennis athlete. This year, Sienna 
was the host of “In the Spotlight’ on 
NCtv, and she received Superior and 
Excellent Rankings for her entries to 
the Ohio Scholastic Media Association 
Competition. Throughout high school, 
Siena has found time to volunteer, work 
part time and maintain her impressive 
4.472 grade point average. 

She will pursue a degree in public 
policy at the University of Kentucky this 
fall. 

Siena is the daughter of Diane and 
David Pilati. 

“So, friends, I leave you with this. When 
life hits you hard, and you’re feeling 
sore, beaten down, and broken, choose 
to persevere and rise up. We were made 
for greatness, not comfort.”  

—Angela Roshak Congratulations 
to the children 
who graduated 
from the Mary 
L. Evans Early 
Childhood 
Center!
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Hoover Academic Challenge
Hoover’s Academic Challenge team of Drew Eynon, Robby Smart, and Caroline 

Triner competed on April 2, 2022, against Valley Forge High School and Green 
High School. Valley Forge won the match with 470 points while Hoover took 
second with 445 points. Andrew Arnold is the Academic Challenge advisor at 
Hoover.

Instrumental Music 
Awards

Congratulations to the students 
who were recently honored at 
the Hoover Instrumental Music 
Association program. 

•	Graduating Senior Drum Major - 
Madison Allman

•	Graduating Color Guard Members 
- Sammy Kocher, Caroline 
Merritt, and Shelby Snyder

•	2021-2022 - Most Valuable Color 
Guard Member - Caroline Merritt

•	2021-2022 - Outstanding Freshman 
Color Guard Member -  
Macie Shaheen

•	2021-2022 - Most Improved Color 
Guard Member - Anna Sikora

•	Most Improved Concert Band 
Section - Trumpets

•	Louis Armstrong Award for Jazz - 
Robby Smart

•	110% Ultimate Effort Freshman 
Band Award - Lillian Deibel and 
Tyler Fry

•	Hoover Instrumental Music 
Scholarships ($400 each)
Ethan Dayton
Drew Eynon
Tyler Ruhe
Julia Sherwood
Robby Smart

•	National School Orchestra Award - 
Grace Humbert

•	Patrick S. Gilmore Band Award - 
Madison Allman

•	John Philip Sousa Band Award - 
Drew Eynon

2022 - 2023 HS Early 
Schedule Pickup Dates

Please save the date for early 
schedule pickup, which also includes 
taking the school photo for the student 
ID and other items. Further details 
will be provided in late July.
•	Grades 11 and 12:  

August 2 from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

•	Grades 9 and 10:  
August 4 from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  

•	Makeup for all grades:  
August 11 from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Orchard Hill 
finished strong

Orchard Hill finished strong as we 
closed the 2022-23 school year.  We 
are very proud of our students for their 
hard work and dedication to their 
learning this year.  The month of May 
was very special because it included 
many gatherings and celebrations that 
were not possible during the previous 
two years.  We certainly attempted to 
make up for lost opportunities!   

Our celebrations included:
-	 PTO “Favorite Guy” and “Favorite 

Gal” Events 
-	 Teacher Appreciation Week
-	 Spring Book Fair
-	 Exceptional Olympics
-	 Second Grade Welcome Visit
-	 Third Grade Field Trip to Hoover 

Historical Center
-	 Fifth Grade Field Trip to Get Fit 

Camp at HOF
-	 Spring Sing
-	 Band, Choir, and Orchestra 

Concerts
-	 Visit from Mayor Wilder and 

Councilman McCleaster
-	 Star Lab Encounter for Fifth Grade
-	 SpaceX Engineer Virtual Visit
-	 Galaxy Play -- Hamlet
-	 Girls on the Run 5K
-	 Third Grade/

High School Pen 
Pal Visit

-	 Field Day
-	 Garden Club 

Open House
-	 Fifth Grade 

Graduation and 
Party

-	 Talent Show

We look forward to returning for 
Orchard Hill’s final year before the 
intermediate schools merge, and we 
watch with great excitement as our new 
school starts to take shape.  

Third grade field trip.

Visit with Mayor Wilder  
and fire dept. Career Day

On May 12, seventh-graders at North Canton Middle School listened to a variety 
of speakers who shared different information about their companies, their jobs, 
and the education or skills needed for success in that career. Twenty-three speakers 
were on hand to talk to the students about careers that included a chef, personal 
trainer, landscape architect, park ranger, and zoologist.

Gerald Hissem Goodyear Airship Kevin Rice

OSU vet studentNatalie Shingler  
Park Ranger

Ryan Vanderhorst

Building News
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Greentown students celebrate the end of school
Greentown Intermediate students had a fun May, and the students’ smiles at the annual field day reflected their appreciation 

of the school year.

Annual HHS Literary 
Magazine

The annual HHS Literary Magazine, 
Ramblings, is now complete and ready 
for view! Congratulations to the many 
students who earned publication, and a 
special shout-out to the winning artists 
and writers: The Red Path (cover art) 
by Cameron Wright, Combustion (best 
artwork) by Sarah Weitzel, and “Life’s 
Symphony” (best poem) by Sophia 
Hillyer. The magazine is available on 
the Hoover High School website at 
https://www.northcantonschools.org/
LiteraryMagazine.

Hoover High School receives National Recognition  
for Commitment to Empowering Students
Named a distinguished school for STEM and career learning program

Hoover High School has been 
recognized as a 2021-22 Project Lead 
The Way (PLTW) Distinguished 
School. It is one of just 191 high schools 
across the U.S. to receive this honor for 
providing broad access to transformative 
learning experiences for students 
through PLTW Biomedical Science and 
Engineering. Hoover is the ONLY high 
school in Ohio to win this award all 
five years that it has been in existence. 
PLTW is a nonprofit organization that 
serves millions of PreK-12 students and 
teachers in over 12,200 schools across 
the U.S. 

The PLTW Distinguished 
School recognition honors schools 
committed to increasing student access, 
engagement, and achievement in their 

PLTW programs. To be eligible for the 
designation, Hoover High School had 
to meet the following criteria in the 
2020-21 school year: 
•	Had 25 percent of students or more 

participate in PLTW High School 
courses, or of those who participated 
during the 2020-21 school year, at 
least 33 percent took two or more 
PLTW courses during their tenure at 
the school;  

•	Offer and had students enrolled in 
at least three PLTW High School 
courses;  

•	Had strategies and procedures in place 
that support reasonably proportional 
representation with regard to race, 
ethnicity, poverty, gender, and can 

support such claims with relevant 
data. 

“We are honored to recognize Hoover 
High School for their unwavering 
commitment to provide students with 
an excellent educational experience 
despite the last two years having been 
some of the most challenging in recent 
history for students and educators 
across the U.S. due to the COVID-19 
pandemic,” said Dr. David Dimmett, 
Interim President and CEO of PLTW. 
“Hoover High School should be 
very proud of their achievements in 
unlocking their students’ potential and 
equipping them with the knowledge 
and skills necessary to thrive in life 
beyond the classroom no matter what 
career path they choose.”

Hoover High School is part of a 
community of PreK-12 schools, colleges 
and universities, and corporate and 
philanthropic partners across the 
country united around a passion for 
providing students with inspiring, 
engaging, and empowering learning 
opportunities. For more information 
about PLTW’s recognition program, 
visit pltw.org/our-programs/program-
recognition.  

For more information on Hoover’s 
PLTW Biomedical Science and 
Engineering] program, please contact 
Associate Principal Robert White at 
330-497-5620 Ext. 1195.

Building News
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Hoover High School dazzles in Grease
Hoover High School presented Grease this spring to rave reviews. Congratulations 

to the students, staff, and volunteers who made the musical possible.

Hoover Speech and Debate 
has record-setting year

This year Hoover had 28 students who qualified for the 
state speech and debate tournament at Wooster High School in 
March, which tied the highest number Hoover has ever qualified. 
Hoover’s speech and debate team is coached by Missy Stertzbach.

State Qualifiers  Bobby Baker, Mady Beckel, Drew Berkshire, Emma 
Curd, Lilly Dria, Sabrina Estevez, Kyle Fitzpatrick, Will Floyd, Zach 
Fuller, Ezra Grand, Campbell Hollis, Anna Kuntz, Sean Lowry, Thomas 
Maxwell, Molly Mead, Gabby Michalides, Joelle Morgan, Liv Pedone, 
Matilda Pablo, Lia Pendergrass, Siena Pilati, Niko Pitinii, Taylin Ruhe, 
Cade VanNatta, Kosta Volas, Ava Wadley, and Seyera Wanigarthne.

Alternates  Robbie Newman, Brooklyn Griffiths, Alec Pilati, 
AnnaSophia Bates, Joce Walbeck, Lea Schroeter, and Jane Weisburn.

Coach Missy 
Stertzbach

Hoover had an amazing tournament, placing 5th out of 80 teams.  Ava Wadley 
became the 2022 OSDA State Champion in Dramatic Interpretation. Mady Beckel 
placed 3rd in International Extemp and Cade VanNatta placed 5th in Dramatic 
Interpretation.

The National Speech and Debate tournament is being held in Louisville, 
Kentucky, June 12-17. Hoover High School’s national qualifiers are Mady Beckel 
in International Extemp, Drew Berkshire in Dramatic Interpretation, Emma 
Curd in Congressional Debate, Sabrina Estevez in Congressional Debate, Kyle 
Fitz-Patrick in Duo Interpretation, Sean Lowry in Lincoln Douglas Debate, Joelle 
Morgan in Duo Interpretation, Cade VanNatta in Program Oral Interpretation, 
and Ava Wadley in Dramatic Interpretation.

L to R: Cade VanNatta, Mady Beckel, Ava Wadley

Hoover ASL Club provides 
service to the community

Deaf individuals from the local 
community bought tickets to Grease, 
and Hoover American Sign Language 
Club (ASL Club) provided a free dinner 
prior to the show on April 2. The dinner 
gave the deaf guests a chance to socialize 
together and with our ASL students.  

Interpreters for the show were Hoover 
ASL instructor Vicki Mooney and 
Brianna Roth, who is a former Hoover 
student, majoring in ASL interpreting 
at National Technical Institute of the 
Deaf in Rochester, New York.

ASL I, II and Honor’s III students 
interpreted all the songs. Student 
interpreters were Nicole Wirick, 
Hunter Powell, Natalie Kiraly, Amaya 
Pablo, Owen Capozzi, Maddie James, 
Kendra Seidel, Courtney Taylor, Pacey 
Wood, Kennedy Gillogly, and Braelyn 
Crockett.

It was a special night especially 
watching the ASL students sign songs.  
An ASL teacher from another school 
district was there and raved about 
them.  She was very impressed with 
their signing skills.  

Northwood has busy 
spring

Northwood Elementary School had 
many exciting programs to end the 
school year, including a walk-a-thon 
and an assembly with STOMP and 
Cleveland Cavaliers performer, Elec 
Simon. Northwood students and staff 
gathered one morning to have a special 
send-off for the students participating 
in the Exceptional Olympics! Finally, we 
also were happy to share the principal’s 
seat with Mr. Johnathon Blake one 
spring day.

Building News
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Infiniti
Infiniti of Akron and Orchard Hill 

Intermediate School joined forces 
during Easter week for a “Be a Good 
Egg” campaign. Infiniti of Akron 
provided each student in the school 
with a plastic Easter egg that contained 
a random act of kindness the child can 
choose to perform.

The acts of kindness varied from 
writing a thank you note to a teacher, 
drawing a picture to brighten someone’s 
day, recycling something, or offering to 
help with an extra chore at home. 

If the students completed their 
kindness mission, they wrote their 
names on the back of their random act 
of kindness slip and give it back to their 
teacher. They were then entered into 
a drawing to win a prize (one for each 
classroom). 

This program was kicked off on April 
5, and ended on April 14, by the end 
of the day. Infiniti of Akron is a proud 
supporter of Orchard Hill Intermediate 
School.

Inaugural NJHS Induction Ceremony
The inaugural class of National 

Junior Honor Society was inducted on 
May 16 at Hoover High School.  These 
seventh-grade students are not only at 
the top of their class academically as 
they also represent the four pillars of 
service, leadership, scholarship, and 
character.  We are looking forward to 
leadership in eighth grade to enhance 
and improve our school community.  

Thank you to our NJHS advisors, Mr. 
Sowers and Mrs. Ile, as well as the 
immense guidance from Hoover High 
School’s NHS advisor, Miss Medley.  
We are grateful that five of the current 
NHS members at Hoover High School 
assisted with the ceremony - Ava 
Wadley, Tess Rossler, Sabrina Estevez, 
Rylee Whitt, and Kosta Volas.

Building News
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Hoover Yearbook Info
Underclassmen will receive their 

yearbook at early schedule pick up on 
August 2, 4, and 11.

 Graduates will pick up their 
yearbooks on August 3 and 4, 5-7:00 
p.m. right inside door #1. They may 
also pick up their order during any of 
the early schedule pick-up times. To 
have a sibling pick up an order, please 
contact Candice Greene at Candice.
greene@northcantonschools.org ahead 
of time so that she can have their orders 
grouped together.

 As the email listserves are reset 
in June, you will NOT receive email 
reminders of these dates in August 

Congratulations to Hoover High School’s 2022 Prom Court and Queen Lilly 
Altman and King Jack Baxter.

Hoover High School Prom Court

Senior Citizens Prom a great success
The annual Senior Citizens Prom, which was sponsored by the Hoover High 

School Leadership/Interact Club, was held Saturday, April 30, in the high school 
commons. Senior guests and Hoover students enjoyed snacks, dancing, and games. 
Advisors to Interact are Sarah Jackson and Janice McCarthy. In case you missed 
the Viking Spotlight interview about the Senior Citizens prom, you can still watch 
the podcast on YouTube at https://www.youtube.com/user/northcantonschools/
videos.

L to R - Front Row: Sammy Kocher, Katie McMullin, Lilly Altman, Raeli Blandine, Bailey Rinkes; Back 
Row: Micah Roth, Gracie Ford, Jack Baxter, Robby Smart, and Nick Pepper.

Junior Achievement
Hoover’s Junior Achievement companies, Brain Wave and Innovistics, have been 

selected as two of the top 15 finalists across the U.S. to compete in Washington, 
D.C., this month for 
Junior Achievement’s 
National Student 
Leadership Summit! 
Brain Wave has a 
cognitive activity 
book and Innovistics 
offers a speech 
improvement game. 
We wish both teams 
the best of luck!

unless you have an underclassmen 
student. Graduates should pay close 
attention to our Facebook page for 
reminders/updates regarding the 
distribution of yearbooks. Thank you 
for your understanding.

FAQs:
I never got my order from last year, 
what do I do?

We still have them! You may pick 
these up with the 21/22 yearbooks. 
Please let me know ahead of time so I 
can have the books together!

Thank you so much for a great year. 
We can’t wait to get your yearbooks full 
of the ENTIRE year’s events to you this 
August!
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Athletic News

Fall Sports Reminders
All fall sports tryouts for the 2022-

2023 school year officially begin 
Monday, August 1.  Please continue 
to check our website, social media sites 
(Facebook and Twitter), and Schoology 
for information during the summer 
months. You can also contact our fall 
coaches via email:

Boys Cross Country............Nick Stroemple
nick.stroemple@northcantonschools.org

Girls Cross Country.............. David Neitzelt
david.neitzelt@northcantonschools.org

Football......................................Brian Baum
brian.baum@northcantonschools.org

Golf...........................................Scott Snyder
scott.snyder@northcantonschools.org

Boys Soccer........................... Jonathan Zahn
jonathan.zahn@northcantonschools.org

Girls Soccer..................... Brian Girdlestone
brian.girdlestone@northcantonschools.org

Girls Tennis..............................Ryan Shaffer
rhshaffer4@gmail.com

Volleyball..................................Kim Solosky
kimberly.solosky@northcantonschools.org

Physicals

All student-athletes MUST have 
a current, updated physical on file 
in the athletic office prior to fall 
sports tryouts on August 1. Student-
athletes cannot participate in tryouts 
without this paperwork. OHSAA 
Physical Exam Form paperwork can be 
located at this link: https://ohsaaweb.
blob.core.windows.net/files/Sports-
Medicine/2022-23PPE(English).pdf.

 Physicals can be turned into the 
Athletic Office through the summer at 
the following days/times:
•	Every Tuesday in June and July from 

9:00 AM – noon

•	Every Thursday in June (except June 
30) from 9:00 AM – noon

Please enter Hoover HS at door 
#1 and the Athletic Office will be on 

Spring Sports Update

Regional softball champs

your right-hand side as you enter the 
building. Please contact Tom Oakes 
(tom.oakes@northcantonschools.org) 
if you have any additional questions 
regarding physicals for student-athletes.

Final Forms
All student-athletes MUST have 

Final Forms completed (both academic 
and athletic) in order to participate 
in tryouts beginning August 1. More 
information regarding Final Forms 
will be released in early July by school 
administration and the athletic office.

Summer opportunities for 
Athletes

Our head coaches spend time 
throughout the summer months 
working with our high school student-
athletes. Please contact the coach 
directly for any questions or concerns 
regarding their summer programs. Our 
coaching staff directory can be found 
using this link: https://hoovervikings.
com/staff-directory/.

Hoover Football Season 
Tickets

If you are a current season ticket 
holder, you will automatically receive 
an email on July 18th with instructions 
and a link to purchase your season 
tickets. You will have until August 3rd 
to purchase your tickets online or they 
will become open reserve seats to the 
public. 

If you would like to purchase 
season tickets for the first time, visit 
hoovervikings.com from August 6-14th 
and click the ticket button on the top 
right corner of the homepage. If this is 
your first time buying a ticket, you will 
need to create an account. Then you will 
be able to click on the button that says 
football season tickets, find the seats 
you would like, and purchase them.

For those who have any questions, 
please contact Mrs. Amy Taylor via 
phone at 330-497-5620 (X1168) or email 
her (amy.taylor@northcantonschools.
org).

Room
A “Take A Minute (TAM) Room” is 

a new room created at North Canton 
Middle School through a grant that 
was awarded from the GPD Employee’s 
Foundation. The room was created for 
our students and staff.  The vision is to 
provide a space for students and staff to 
take a break within their day. This space 
will provide time for students to receive 
some Social and/or Emotional Support 
if needed.  

Research demonstrates that students 
who receive support for social and 
emotional learning in schools do better 
academically, socially and behaviorally.  
Students and teachers can use this 
room to relax, read, color, draw, play 
with sand therapy or draw on the 
giant chalkboard.  The TAM Room is 
a quiet, relaxing space for all to use. 
Within the TAM Room, we encourage 
staff and students to use the room for 
exercise and wellness.  There is a yoga 
corner, exercise balls, exercise weights, 
two exercise bikes as well as a treadmill.  
Students can go to the room under 
the supervision of a school counselor, 
teacher, or another staff member.  Our 
hope is that the TAM Room will help to 
develop Social and Emotional Skills in 
our students so we can further meet the 
needs of the whole child.

Tom Oakes 
ATHLETIC DIRECTOR

Hoover High School athletic teams 
enjoyed much postseason success in the 
month of May.  The boys lacrosse team 
made it to the regional semifinals after 
going 12-2 through the regular season, 
and the girls lacrosse team secured an 
11-3 season.  The Vikings baseball 
team won a district title and reached 
the regional semifinal round as well, 
winning 14 of their final 17 games. 
The boys track and field team shared 
the Federal League title with GlenOak, 
earned a district runner-up title, and 
saw two individuals, Steve Arnold in 
the shot put and Blaze Fichter in the 
1600 meters, become All-Ohio at the 
State Meet.  Finally, the Lady Vikings 
softball program won the Federal 
League Championship and won both 
the district and regional championships. 
The team made their tenth appearance 
at the state semifinals, losing to the 
eventual state champions, Lakota West.  

Overall, our spring student-athletes 
created some outstanding memories 
for themselves, their teammates and 
coaches, their families, and the North 
Canton community.  Congratulations 
to all our spring student-athletes for 
representing Hoover well both on and 
off the field of competition.
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FALL SPORTS SCHEDULES
Please remember that all schedules are subject to change due to weather 

or other factors. Go the athletics section of the website  
for cancellations or modifications of the schedules.

Varsity Football
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
8.19.22	 7:00pm	 Buchtel CLC – youth night	 H
8.26.22	 7:00pm	 Mansfield	 A
9.2.22	 7:00pm	 Kenmore-Garfield-H.O.F.	 H
9.9.22	 7:00pm	 Louisville	 H
9.16.22	 7:00pm	 GlenOak	 H
9.23.22	 7:00pm	 McKinley	 A
9.30.22	 7:00pm	 Perry	 A
10.7.22	 7:00pm	 Lake - Homecoming	 H
10.14.22	 7:00pm	 Green-Senior Night	 H
10.21.22	 7:00pm	 Jackson	 A

JV Football
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.20.22	 10:00am	 Buchtel	 A
08.27.22	 10:00am	 Mansfield Senior	 H
09.03.22	 10:00am	 Jackson	 H
09.10.22	 10:00am	 Louisville	 A
09.17.22	 10:00am	 GlenOak	 A
09.24.22	 10:00am	 McKinley	 H
10.01.22	 10:00am	 Perry	 H
10.08.22	 10:00am	 Lake	 A
10.15.22	 10:00am	 Green	 A

Freshman Football
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.18.22	 5:00pm	 Buchtel 	 A
08.25.22	 5:00pm	 Mansfield	 H
09.01.22	 5:00pm	 Jackson	 H
09.08.22	 5:00pm	 Louisville	 A
09.15.22	 5:00pm	 GlenOak	 A
09.22.22	 5:00pm	 McKinley	 H
09.29.22	 5:00pm	 Perry	 H
10.06.22	 5:00pm	 Lake	 A
10.13.22	 5:00pm	 Green	 A

Coed Cross Country
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.27.2022	 9:30am	 Eagle Inv. - GlenOak	 A
09.03.2022	 9:30am	 Ashley White Inv. - Marlington	 A
09.10.2022	 8:30am	 Pat Ritchie Inv. – Walsh Jesuit	 A
09.17.2022	 9:00am	 Spartan Inv.-Boardman	 A
10.01.2022	 9:30am	 Stark County – GlenOak	 A
10.08.2022	 9:30am	 Medina Festival	 A
10.15.2022	 10:30am	 F.L. Meet – Jackson	 A
10.22.2022	 1:30pm	 Districts-GlenOak	 A

Boys Golf
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.04.22	 10:00am	 *Louisville  	 A-Sleepy Hollow 
			   (Alliance)
08.05.22	 8:00am	 *Garaway Pirate Classic 		
			   A-Black Gold GC
08.09.22	 12:00pm	 FLC Pre-Season Tournament		
			   A-Massillon Elms GC
08.10.22	 TBA-8am	 Tuscarawas Cen. Catholic Inv.
			   A-Union CC
08.12.22	 TBA-7:35am   Tannenhauf Invitational		
			   A-Tannenhauf GC
08.15.22	 8:30am	 Northeast Ohio Co-Ed Classic		
			   H-Arrowhead GC
08.16.22	 1:30pm	 *Glenoak  		 H-Arrowhead
08.23.22	 3:30pm	 *Perry 	 A-Legends
08.25.22	 3:30pm	 *Jackson	 A-Shady Hollow
08.29.22	 12:00pm	 Lake Invitational		 A-Congress Lake CC
09.01.22	 3:30pm	 Green 	 A-Prestwick CC
09.03.22	 10:30am	 Dover Invitational		A-Oak Shadows
09.10.22	 2:00pm	 New Albany Co-Ed Tour.	
			   A-Links at Echo Springs
09.12.22	 12:30pm	 Nolan Belden Invitational		
			   A-Brookside CC
09.13.22	 3:15pm	 *Lake	 H-Arrowhead GC
09.15.22	 3:30pm	 *Central Catholic	A-Massillon Elms GC
09.17.22	 TBA	 Erie Cathedral Prep Classic		
			   A-Meadville CC
09.18.22	 TBA	 Erie Cathedral Prep Classic		
			   A-Meadville CC
09.20.22	 3:15pm	 *McKinley	 H-Arrowhead GC
09.29.22	 12:00pm	 FL Post Season Tour.		
			   A-Tannenhauf GC
09.26.22	 3:30pm	 Green-JV ONLY	 A-Prestwick CC
*indicates JV team will also play on that date 

Girls Golf
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.06.22	 1:30pm	 Ken Roosevelt Inv.	A-Twin Lakes
08.08.22	 8:00am	 Hudson Invitational-		
			   A-Lake Forest CC
08.09.22	 10:00am	 FLC Pre-Season Tournament		
			   A-Tannenhauf GC
08.10.22	 9:00am	 Jackson Match Play		
			   A- Shady Hollow
08.15.22	 8:30am	 Northeast Ohio Co-Ed Classic		
			   H-Arrowhead GC
08.16.22	 10:00am	 Dover Invitational		A-Oak Shadows
08.17.22	 1:30pm	 Glenoak		 A-Sanctuary
08.20.22	 8:00am	 Independence Invitational		
			   A-Shawnee Hills GC
08.23.22	 3:15pm	 Perry		 H-Arrowhead GC
08.27.22	 1:00pm	  Dublin Jerome	  A-Apple Valley GC
09.06.22	 3:15pm	 Green	 H-Arrowhead GC
09.07.22	 3:15pm	 Jackson	 H-Arrowhead GC
09.10.22	 2:00pm	 New Albany Co-Ed Tournament	
			   A-Links at Echo Springs
09.14.22	 3:30pm	 Lake	 A-Sable Creek GC
09.17.22	 TBA	 Erie McDowell Inv.   A-Erie GC
09.18.22	 TBA	 Erie McDowell Inv.   A-Erie GC
09.19.22	 8:30am	 Dublin Jerome Hope Classic
			   A-Darby Creek GC
09.20.22	 3:30pm	 McKinley		 A-Spring Valley
09.27.22	 12:00pm	 FL Post Season Tour.		
			   A-Massillon Elms GC

Boys Varsity Soccer
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
8.12.22	 7:00pm	 Marlington	 H
8.20.22	 12:00pm	 University	 A
8.23.22	 7:00pm	 Hudson	 A
8.30.22	 7:00pm	 GlenOak	 H
9.3.22	 3:00pm	 Eastlake North 	 A
9.6.22	 7:00pm	 Jackson	 A
9.10.22	 3:00pm	 Walsh	 A
9.13.22	 7:00pm	 McKinley	 A
9.17.22	 7:00pm	 Solon	 H
9.20.22	 7:00pm	 Perry	 A
9.24.22	 3:15pm	 Thomas Worthington	 A
9.27.22	 7:00pm	 Lake	 H
9.29.22	 7:00pm	 Medina	 H
10.4.22	 7:00pm	 Green	 H
10.6.22	 7:00pm	 Wooster	 H
10.13.22	 7:00pm	 Stow	 H
10.15.22	 7:00pm	 North Royalton(SN)	 H

Boys JV White Soccer
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
8.12.22	 5:15pm	 Marlington	 H
8.20.22	 10:00am	 University	 A
8.23.22	 5:00pm	 Hudson	 A
8.25.22	 5:00pm	 Louisville	 A
8.30.22	 5:15pm	 GlenOak	 H
9.3.22	 1:00pm	 Eastlake North 	 A
9.6.22	 5:15pm	 Jackson	 A
9.10.22	 1:00pm	 Walsh	 A
9.17.22	 5:00pm	 Solon	 H
9.20.22	 5:15pm	 Perry	 A
9.24.22	 1:30pm	 Thomas Worthington	 A
9.27.22	 5:15pm	 Lake	 H
9.29.22	 5:00pm   	Medina	 H
10.4.22	 5:15pm	 Green	 H
10.6.22	 5:15pm	 Wooster (TA)	 H
10.13.22	 5:00pm	 Stow	 H
10.15.22	 5:00pm	 North Royalton	 H

Boys JV Orange Soccer
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
8.20.22	 10:00am	 University School	 A
8.23.22	 5:00pm	 Hudson	 A
8.30.22	 5:15pm	 Glenoak-7th St.	 H
8.31.22	 5:00pm	 Lake	 A
9.6.22	 5:15 pm	 Jackson	 A
9.8.22	 5:00pm	 Kent Roosevelt – 7th St.	 H
9.10.22	 1:00pm	 Walsh	 A
9.13.22	 5:15pm	 McKinley	 A
9.22.22	 5:00pm	 GlenOak	 A
9.28.22	 5:00pm	 Lake-Stadium	 H
9.29.22	 5:00pm	 Medina-7th St.	 H
10.1.22	 TBA	 Hudson	 A
10.4.22	 5:15pm	 Green-7th St.	 H
10.13.22	 5:00pm	 Jackson-7th St.	 H
10.15.22	 3:00pm	 North Royalton-Stadium	 H

Girls Varsity Soccer
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
8.20.22	 2:00pm	 Boardman	 A
8.31.22	 7:00pm	 GlenOak	 A
9.3.22	 3:00pm	 Eastlake North 	 H
9.7.22	 7:00pm	 Jackson	 H
9.10.22	 7:00pm	 Nordonia	 A
9.12.22	 7:00pm	 New Philadelphia	 H
9.14.22	 7:00pm	 McKinley	 H
9.17.22	 3:00pm	 Cuyahoga Falls	 A
9.19.22	 7:00pm	 Louisville	 A
9.21.22	 7:00pm	 Perry	 H
9.26.22	 7:00pm	 Fitch	 H
9.28.22	 7:00pm	 Lake	 A
10.1.22	 3:00pm	 Chardon	 A
10.3.22	 7:00pm	 Kent	 H
10.5.22	 7:00pm	 Green	 A
10.10.22	 7:00pm	 Revere	 H

Girls JV Soccer
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
8.20.22	 12:00pm	 Boardman	 A
8.31.22	 5:15pm	 GlenOak	 A
9.3.22	 1:00pm	 Eastlake North 	 H
9.7.22	 5:15pm	 Jackson	 H
9.10.22	 5:00pm	 Nordonia	 A
9.12.22	 5:00pm	 New Philadelphia	 H
9.14.22	 5:15pm	 McKinley	 H
9.17.22	 1:00pm	 Cuyahoga Falls	 A
9.19.22	 5:00pm	 Louisville	 A
9.21.22	 5:15pm	 Perry	 H
9.26.22	 5:00pm	 Fitch	 H
9.28.22	 5:15pm	 Lake	 A
10.1.22	 1:00pm	 Chardon	 A
10.3.22	 5:00pm	 Kent	 H
10.5.22	 5:15pm	 Green	 A
10.10.22	 5:00pm	 Revere	 H

Girls Varsity Tennis
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.09.22	 10:00am	 Avon	 A
08.11.22	 10:00am	 Brecksville	 A
08.12.22	 2:00pm	 Lexington	 A
08.13.22	 10:00am	 Wellington	 A
08.13.22	 2:00 pm	 Olentangy	 A
08.15.22	 4:30pm	 Jackson	 A
08.17.22	 4:15 pm	 Wooster	 H
08.22.22	 4:30pm	 Green	 H
08.26.22	 4:30pm	 Olentangy Orange	 A
08.27.22	 10:00am	 New Albany	 A
08.27.22	 2:00pm	 Sycamore	 A
08.29.22	 4:30pm	 Lake	 H
09.07.22	 5:00pm	 Ashland	 H
09.09.22	 4:30pm	 Northview	 A
09.10.22	 10:00am	 Notre Dame	 A
09.10.22	 2:00pm	 St. Ursula	 A
09.12.22	 4:30pm	 Perry	 H
09.15.22	 4:30pm	 Solon	 A
09.19.22	 4:30pm	 McKinley	 A
09.20.22	 4:30pm	 Hathaway Brown	 H
09.24.22	 TBD	 Federal League Tournament	 TBD
09.27.22	 4:00pm	 Archbishop Hoban	 A
09.28.22	 4:30pm	 Revere	 A
09.29.22	 4:30pm	 Laurel	 H

Girls Varsity B Tennis
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.09.22	 10:00am	 Avon	 H
08.11.22	 10:00am	 Avon Lake	 A
08.16.22	 4:30pm	 Magnificat	 H
08.23.22	 4:30pm	 Walsh	 A
08.25.22	 4:30 pm	 Jackson	 H
08.30.22	 4:30pm	 Mayfield	 H
09.01.22	 4:30pm	 St. Joseph’s	 A
09.06.22	 4:00pm	 Louisville	 H
09.09.22	 4:30pm	 Northview	 A
09.10.22	 10:00am	 Notre Dame	 A
09.10.22	 2:00pm	 St. Ursula	 A
09.15.22	 4:30pm	 Solon	 A
09.20.22	 4:30pm	 Hathaway Brown	 A
09.28.22	 4:30pm	 Revere	 H
09.29.22	 4:30pm	 Laurel	 H

Girls JV Tennis
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.09.22	 10:00am	 Avon	 H
08.11.22	 10:00am	 Brecksville	 H
08.15.22	 4:30pm	 Jackson	 H
08.17.22	 4:15pm	 Wooster	 H
08.22.22	 4:30pm	 Green	 A
08.29.22	 4:30pm	 Lake	 A
09.06.22	 4:00pm	 Louisville	 A
09.07.22	 5:00pm	 Ashland	 H
09.12.22	 4:30pm	 Perry	 A
09.15.22	 4:30pm	 Solon	 A
09.19.22	 4:30pm	 McKinley	 H
09.27.22	 4:00pm	 Hoban	 H
09.28.22	 4:30pm	 Revere	 H
09.29.22	 4:30pm	 Laurel	 H

Girls Varsity Volleyball
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.20.22	 11:30am	 Boardman 	 A
08.23.22	 6:45pm	 Coventry	 H
08.27.22	 10:30am	 Walsh Jesuit	 H
08.30.22	 7:00pm	 GlenOak	 A
08.31.22	 6:30pm	 Medina Senior	 A
09.01.22	 7:00pm	 Green	 A
09.03.22	 12:00pm	 Hudson	 A
09.06.22	 6:45pm	 Jackson	 H
09.08.22	 7:00pm	 McKinley	 A
09.13.22	 6:45pm	 Perry	 A
09.15.22	 7:00pm	 Louisville	 A
09.20.22	 6:45pm	 GlenOak	 H
09.22.22	 6:45pm	 Lake	 H
09.24.22	 9:00am	 Tri Match vs Washington	 H
09.24.22	 12:10pm	 Tri Match vs Hoban	 H
09.27.22	 6:45pm	 Jackson	 A
09.29.22	 6:45pm	 McKinley	 H
10.04.22	 6:45pm	 Perry	 H
10.06.22	 6:00pm	 Marlington	 A
10.11.22	 7:00pm	 Lake	 A
10.13.22	 6:45pm	 Green	 H

Girls JV Volleyball
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.20.22	 10:00am	 Boardman 	 A
08.23.22	 5:30pm	 Coventry	 H
08.27.22	 9:00am	 Walsh Jesuit	 H
08.30.22	 5:30pm	 GlenOak	 A
08.31.22	 5:30pm	 Medina Senior	 A
09.01.22	 5:30pm	 Green	 A
09.03.22	 11:00am	 Hudson	 A
09.06.22	 5:30pm	 Jackson	 H
09.08.22	 5:30pm	 McKinley	 A
09.13.22	 5:30pm	 Perry	 A
09.15.22	 5:30pm	 Louisville	 A
09.20.22	 5:30pm	 GlenOak	 H
09.22.22	 5:30pm	 Lake	 H
09.27.22	 5:30pm	 Jackson	 A
09.29.22	 5:30pm	 McKinley	 H
10.04.22	 5:30pm	 Perry	 H
10.06.22	 5:00pm	 Marlington	 A
10.11.22	 5:30pm	 Lake	 A
10.13.22	 5:30pm	 Green	 H

Girls Freshman Volleyball
Date	 Time	 Event	 Home/Away
08.20.22	 10:00am	 Boardman 	 A
08.27.22	 9:00am	 Walsh Jesuit	 H
08.30.22	 5:30pm	 GlenOak	 A
08.31.22	 4:30pm	 Medina Senior	 A
09.01.22	 5:30pm	 Green	 A
09.03.22	 10:00am	 Hudson	 A
09.06.22	 5:30pm	 Jackson	 H
09.07.22	 5:30pm	 Dalton	 H
09.08.22	 5:30pm	 McKinley	 A
09.13.22	 5:30pm	 Perry	 A
09.15.22	 4:30pm	 Louisville	 A
09.20.22	 5:30pm	 GlenOak	 H
09.22.22	 5:30pm	 Lake	 H
09.27.22	 5:30pm	 Jackson	 A
09.29.22	 5:30pm	 McKinley	 H
10.04.22	 5:30pm	 Perry	 H
10.11.22	 5:30pm	 Lake	 A
10.13.22	 5:30pm	 Green	 H
10.15.22	 TBA	 Federal League Tournament	 TBA


